
 
 
 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
March 15, 2022 
 
Sandra B. Greene, DrPH, Chairperson 
North Carolina State Health Coordinating Council (SHCC) & 
     Technology & Equipment Committee 
c/o Healthcare Planning Section 
NC Division of Health Service Regulation 
2704 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, North Carolina     27699-2704 
 
RE:   Novant Health Comments Regarding Petitions by Carolina Neurosurgery & Spine Associates; 
WakeMed; UNC Johnston Health; and Comments by Mission Health System 
 
Dear Dr. Greene: 
 
Novant Health appreciates the opportunity to comment on the recent petitions filed in the 
development of the 2023 State Medical Facilities Plan (“SMFP”).  There are three petitions and one 
set of comments submitted that fall under the Technology & Equipment Committee purview: 
 
Related to MRI Scanners 
 

• Carolina Neurosurgery & Spine Associates (“CNSA”): Add Policy TE-4 regarding Mobile MRI 
vendors; and 

• WakeMed: Revise Policy TE-3 to remove “Main Campus” Provision 
 

Novant Health respectfully requests more study and analysis of both MRI related petitions before 
a committee or SHCC decision is made. As you know, the MRI Workgroup spent considerable time 
in late 2021 and early 2022 studying the fixed MRI methodology and making recommendations on 
the fixed MRI methodology.  These recommendations are still under consideration and have not 
been voted upon by the Technology & Equipment Committee or the SHCC.   
 
If the recommendations are adopted, it is possible there will be several fixed MRI need 
determinations in the 2023 SMFP which may resolve these petitioners’ concerns.  Further, before 
any additional changes are made to MRI methodologies and processes, we believe it it is important 
for all stakeholders to understand potential ramifications and unintended consequences of other 
changes.  The same care and deliberation exercised by the recent MRI workgroup should apply to 
any changes to MRI methodologies and processes in the future.  We note in particular that CNSA 
filed a similar petition in the Spring 2020 cycle.   We believe Novant’s comments in 2020 apply to 
the 2022 petition, so rather than repeat previous arguments, we have attached our 2020 
submission for reference.     
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Related to Cardiac Catheterization Equipment 
 

• UNC Johnston Health: Revise Cardiac Catheterization Methodology 
 
Again, Novant Health respectfully requests further study of this petition. There may be unintended 
consequences to approving this unconventional approach to mathematical calculations and in 
applying it to only one need category of services regulated in the SMFP. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to these petitions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Andrea Gymer 
Vice President, Strategic & Business Planning 



ATTACHMENT
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